The Working Men’s Institute Board of Trustees met on August 15, 2024
President Fred Frayser called the meeting to order. Those in attendance were President Fred Frayser, Vice President Nathan Maudlin, Treasurer Tamara Allison, Secretary Christine Crews, Director Ryan Rokicki, and Circulation Specialist Shannon DeLap. Trustee Connie Weinzapfel joined the meeting via Zoom. 
Minutes of the July 18, 2024 meeting had been sent electronically. Nathan Maudlin made the motion to accept the minutes as presented. Tamara Allison seconded. Approved.
Tamara Allison then presented the Treasurer’s Report. Nathan Maudlin moved to accept and hold for audit. Christine Crews seconded. Approved. 
FWMI- 
· The next FWMI lecture will be Wednesday, August 21, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. Mike Linderman will be giving a lecture about Angel Mounds. 
· Kunstfest Book Sale will be September 21st and 22nd.

In Old Business- 
· Archive expansion update: Last week, Glen Kalley of Patterson-Pope was here going over the calculations provided by WMI staff. He has seen the basement and attic space and will be making numerous trips to determine what kind of footprint would be the most useful for expanding. 
· Harry Hawkins Mural Restoration update: Paul Plaschke has already assessed the Hawkins Mural. Nathan Maudlin motioned to table the restoration until Ms. Weinzapfel returned to see Mr. Plaschkes's work, Tamara Allison seconded. Approved. It was decided to move forward with the assessment from McCaughen and Burr of St. Louis, Missouri which was approved at the July meeting.
· Rafter repair update: Bryce, the project manager from Happe Construction, and Adam Green have visited the WMI attic and provided a quote for the necessary repairs. The project will be divided into two phases, with each phase costing $4,816. The total cost of repairing the four rafters is $9,632. There may need to be some negotiation in payment as they are requesting the first payment upfront. Nathan Maudlin moved to go forward with the repairs. Connie Weinzapfel seconded. Approved. 
New Business-

Director’s Report (see attached) 
Mr. Rokicki then presented the claims. Connie Weinzapfel made the motion to accept the claims. Christine Crews seconded. Approved.

Director’s Report July 18, 2024 
The suicide prevention lecture slated for last evening was canceled due to unforeseen circumstances.
The final day of the summer reading program was July 25th. Alyssa Scott was the top reader, while Troy and Ophelia Swift's Flat Stanley traveled the farthest. They all received prizes for their accomplishments.
Kiwanis Story Time took place on Thursday, July 25, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. Anthony Rideout read “Jazz on a Saturday Night" by Leo and Diane Dillon and played his bass for the activity. Eight children attended. The next Kiwanis Story Time will be held Thursday, August 22nd at 6:30 p.m. Tamara Allison will be reading Be a Tree by Maria Gianferrari.
Pre-School Story Time will begin on August 22, 2024, at 10:30 a.m. and conclude on October 3, 2024.
STEM story time was held Thursday, August 1, 2024, at 6:300 p.m. There were three children in attendance. 
The latest episode of the 8-episode podcast "Frances Wright: America's Forgotten Radical" was released yesterday. Elenor Rust and Tristra New Year will be holding their lecture about this podcast at 6:30 p.m. on Thursday, September 5th. 
Rebecca May Hope, a recipient of the Lena Feiner Grant in 2023, was unable to do her lecture in 2024. The committee has agreed to let her do her lecture in the first quarter of 2025. 
I attended a budget workshop this morning at 10:45 a.m. 
Jane Gilbert from EVSC hosted an art workshop at the WMI on Tuesday, July 30, 2024, from 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.
The Volunteer Appreciation Picnic has been scheduled for Sunday, September 8, 2024, at 4:30 p.m. 
The next FWMI lecture will be on August 21st at 6:30 p.m. Mike Linderman will be speaking about Angel Mounds.
Mike Braun will use the WMI for mobile office hours on August 28th from 10:00 a.m. to noon.
The New Harmony Garden Club will host an Invasive Plant Lecture and Golf Cart tour August 28th at 5:00 p.m. 
Joni Mayhan will be here September 4th at 6:30 p.m. promoting her new book New Harmony Ghost Stories.
I will be headed to Mobile, Alabama the week of September 9th to attend the American Association of State and Local History conference. 

